Randolph County Housing Coalition, Inc.
September 13, 2013


The meeting was held at 108 W. Walker Ave.  Donna McCormick called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. 

An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  
Members Present: Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Reesa Warren (JobLink); Jeanine Moran (Joy A. Shabazz Center); Roger King (RCATS); Donna McCormick and Mary Pat Buie (Sandhills Center); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives); Frank Curry and Robert “Bob” Lawler (Asheboro Housing Authority); Courtney Chavis (Randolph County Family Crisis Center); Geri Brower ( Randolph County Senior Adults); Tamika Williams (Salisbury VA Services) ; Pura Lopez Daula (Family Services of the Piedmont); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition); Carmen Liberatore (Eastside Homes); Benny Jernigan (Goodwill); Laura Chambers (Community Rep.)
Excused Absences: Debbie Cole (CUOC); Phil Hewett (Sandhills Center); Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity; Sarah Hancock (Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center) 
Members Absent: Paul Trotter (Easter Seals UCP); Toni Welch (RCDSS);

Minutes
A motion was made by Mary Pat Buie to accept the August 2013 minutes. The motion carried after a second by Roger King.
Old Business   

Rack Cards are ready and was passed out at the end of the August meeting.

Letter to Support Agency’s Grant-Pura asked about the coalition supporting Family Services of the Piedmont’s effort with obtaining a grant with a letter of support.  Frank Curry stated the letter from Family Services of the Piedmont had initially come to Asheboro Housing Authority & he presented it to the coalition last month, however, the coalition did not any contact information for her.  Donna stated the coalition had agreed to support Family Services of the Piedmont with a letter of support on RCHC’s letterhead.  A motion was made by Myra Gaddy. The motion carried after a second by Brenda Goss.
Treasurer Report: Courtney reported $581.69 in Carolina Bank.  Donna asked about dues being paid by member agencies.  After discussion and clarity about the timeframes of the fiscal year beginning in July, therefore annual membership dues cover July 1st-June 30th for each year, Courtney stated she believes all but maybe one member agency has paid.  She will check to verify.
New Business
Most was discussed during committee reports.  Donna McCormick asked the coalition about their interest in exploring another location to have regularly scheduled meetings.  She suggested meeting space at the Carolina bank where the coalition has its account.  She will contact and inquire with the bank and let us know at October meeting.
Unmet Issues: 

· None
Committee Reports
1) Public Awareness and Membership Committee, (John Evans chair) –John stated he sent out an email to coalition members yesterday regards taking a look at the coalition’s facebook page on the City of Asheboro’s webpage.  He reported the directory is on there and you can you link from individual agencies’ website.  Courtney presented the member logo for the facebook page.  Courtney provided update about Housing Summit scheduled for November 8th as our monthly meeting at the YMCA.  It’s scheduled from 8:00 am-2:00 pm.  Purpose is to provide an opportunity for people in the community in need of housing resources to be able to meet with housing coalition member organizations, landlords, and other community resources.  November is Hunger and Homelessness Awareness month.  Discussed the charge for the YMCA facility for Nov. 8th which is $15.00 for first 3 hours, then $10.00/hour thereafter.  
John stated the following landlords have expressed an interest in participating at the Housing Summit: 1) Arlington Square 2) Asheboro Summit 3) North Forest 4) Hanover Court 5) Matthew Grand 6) Meadowview Apts (Randleman) 7) Rama Woods (Randleman) 8) River Point Apts (Randleman) and  9) Benjamin James Properties.
These landlords and agencies have been contacted, but John hasn’t heard back from them yet: 1) Coleridge Apts 2) Sunset reality 3) Asheboro Mill Lofts 4) Ashewood Apts         5) Lorene Walker Real Estate 6) Madison Heights 7) Sunset Place Apts 8) DC Triad Properties 9) Franklin Village 10) TPU Rentals 11) Windsor Place Apts (Randleman) and 11) Merce Clinic.
Food Sponsors: Zeko’s Pizza has committed to donate 3 large, one topping pizzas.  Someone will need to go pick them up.  Chick-Fil-A is still pending for breakfast food.  Coalition members were asked to bring bottled water.  

Jeigh Adams asked if Biscuitville has been contacted.  John responded not yet.
Locations to Put Flyers: 1) Laundromats 2) Grocery Stores 3) Family Restaurants             4) DSS 5) Health Dept 6) Local Churches 7) Job Fairs 8) Drug Stores 8) At each of the coalition member agencies/organizations 9) 
Available Foods Boxes/Bags: The Soup kitchen, Pastor Trodgon, and CUOC have been contacted about donating food for persons who are hungry or homeless to be able to take with them.

Press/Media/Social Involvement: Hoping to have Press release done soon by Courier Tribune and/or Randolph Guide. Plan to contact News 14 about coverage the day of the event.  All individual member agencies to announce on their websites.
Housing Representative from State & Local:  Courtney suggested having someone from state level present and someone who could assist persons with foreclosure.  Pura Lopez stated her agencies deal with foreclosure and she would ask someone about participating at the housing summit.

Courtney stated we will be using the Hoover Room and there will be limited space with booths/tables. Etc.  We will have access to the ice machine and refrigerator there at the Y.  Total cost for that day would be $95.00 from 8:00am-3:00pm.  Cost put to a vote and unanimously for by members present.

Courtney stated she would ask Paul Trotter if Easter Seals UPC would be willing to donate plates, cups, etc.  Jeigh asked if Ricky at Walmart had been contacted.  She reported it’s best to contact him at end of the month.
Program Services and Goals, (Brenda Goss Chair) – Courtney reported that RCHC is the regional lead for the (ESG) Emergency Solutions Grant, therefore the committee met and completed the Regional Application.  Debbie Cole at CUOC will be serving as the lead contact if any questions.  Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center is the only agency that submitted an application for the ESG funding.  At RCFCC, Sarah Hancock handles the service provision and Carol Phelps is the Grants Manager and Volunteer Coordinator.  Brenda mentioned to Pura Lopez and will need to contact Paul Trotter in regards to getting assistance from their agencies with goals that the committee will need to develop and present to the coalition related to addressing homelessness with the MH/DD/SA populations.  
BOS-COC, (Debbie Cole Chair): No report. 

Housing Inventory Committee, (Jeigh Adams Chair)- Inventory list will be sent out to new coalition members and to Carmen Liberatore at eastside Homes.
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN), (Wanda Pegg, Chair) – No report
Hospitality Committee, Paul Trotter and Debbie Tolar co-chair- Mary Pat Buie and Pura Lopez volunteered to bring refreshments for our October meeting.
Round Robin
Myra-Asked to be excused at the October meeting.  Myra stated Randolph Co. Business Women meet monthly on 2nd Thursday at Pinewood Country Club.  She discussed upcoming fundraisers that benefits would go to Salvation Army and Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center.

Roger- RCATS received the notification of state funding.

Round Robin
Geri- Reported Randolph Co. Senior Adult Association has reach 96% of its monetary goal for the new building. Ground breaking ceremony will be Sept 26th at 4:30 pm at 173 N. Church St.  Asheboro.  She discussed that Randolph Co. Mayor’s Committee for Disabled Persons meets the 2nd Monday of each month at 1:00 pm at City Hall’s Council Chambers.

John– Multi-Mill will be selling cereal for $1.00/bag at Randolph Mall on Sept. 21st beginning at 9am until it’s all gone.  Sunset Theater is opening on 9/20/13 & 9/21/13 to public.
Bob- New Director at Asheboro Housing Authority and will the representative at housing coalition.  He reported the Section 8 Waiting List is still closed.  Housing Authority still waiting for federal budget.

Frank – is retiring and this is his last housing coalition meeting.  Has enjoyed his years of serving on the coalition.
Pura- appreciates the support from the coalition for the grant her agency has applied for to maintain and have more mental health services.
Jeigh- Latino Coalition having festival that will include food at Bi-Centennial Park on Oct. 13th from 2-6 pm.

Carmen-  Eastside Homes has 18 total apartments for persons 55 and up.  Has some vacancies and some availability specifically for veterans.  Since she has assumed this position she has moved in three residents and plans to move in another soon. 

Tamika- Wants to talk with Carmen about the vacant apartments for veterans.

Reesa- NC Work System called Job Link Center
Benny- Announce program for potential CNAs to take a one-day training for 7 hours if they’re already familiar with some of the skills needed.  Cost $130 for training + $101.00 for state board certification.  Grant money available through Goodwill.  
Brenda- TA received Gold Star Performance Profile from MeckLink (Mecklenburg) LME/MCO. Brenda reminded Program Services and Goals committee that time spent completing regional application should be noted on member’s volunteer time sheet Courtney is requesting.
Courtney- Reminded members to complete and submit volunteer time sheets to her.  Courtney informed coalition October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month.  RCFCC will be showing the movie “Safe Haven” at NAMS on October 4th.  Walk will be on October 26th.  RCFCC is needing Mentors for Children (boys & girls) ages 8-12 years old.  Need is for 1 hour per week for 6 months.  Adult Females will mentor girls and Adult Males will mentor boys.  RCFCC was ranked #1 in NC for getting services to persons who need them.
Coalition members wished John a happy belated birthday which was August 23rd.

Next meeting: Oct. 11, 2013 at the regular location Daymark, 110 Walker Ave. on second floor.
Refreshments: Mary Pat Buie and Pura Lopez.  Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by: Brenda Goss
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